
 
 

MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 
ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947 

 
TRAFFIC NOTICE NO: 44 / 2023 

 
ROAD CLOSURE 

FOR 

MOUNT HILL COMMUNITY DAY BLOCK PARTY 
 

SATURDAY, JULY 1st, 2023 
 

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform motorists that there will be a road closure on Mount Hill 

Road in Pembroke Parish for a Community Day Block Party.  

 

The road closure will take place from Swansbay Hill/Twin Lane Place to Overview Hill/Bluff Lane on 

Saturday July 1st, 2023 from 12:00 pm to 11:59pm.  

 

The motorists that wish to reach Mount Hill are advised to detour along Berkely Road or Langton Hill to 

access either side of Mount Hill.  

 

Traffic controls will be under direction of the Community Day representatives.  

 

Motorists are encouraged to avoid this road closure on Mount Hill and to use alternative routes as stated 

above.  

 

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to encourage the full cooperation of the motoring public and 

apologizes for any inconvenience that may result. 

 

Should there be any questions regarding this road closure, direct queries to Mr. Wolde Place on 518-7569.  

 
Dated this 22nd day of June, 2023 
 
                                
             

By Order ____________________________________________________ 
                                                                   The Hon. Diallo V. S. Rabain, JP, MP 
               Acting Minister of Public Works 

 


